CORPORATION OF SIR GEORGE MONOUX COLLEGE

Minutes of the Meeting of the Governance & Nominations Committee held on 26 April 2022

	Present	

	Alastair Owens (Chair) (AO), Sara Whittaker (SW) 


	In Attendance
	John Kirk (Interim Clerk to the Corporation).



	1. 
	Quoracy

Apologies were received from Stephen Jones.

The meeting was declared quorate.


	2. 
	Declarations of Interest

None.


	3. 
	Draft Minutes of the Previous Meetings: 25 January 2022

It was noted that the draft minutes had received approval by the Chair of the Committee for circulation.

They were approved as a true and accurate record 


	4. 
	Matters Arising from the Minutes: 25 January 2022 

None.


	5. 
	Appointment of New Members 

5.1 Chair of the Corporation

The committee reviewed the verbal reports from the Selection Panel of 21 April 2022, where it was unanimously agreed that Prof Colin Grant was the preferred candidate.

The committee unanimously agreed to recommend this appointment to the Corporation, and his CV be included with the papers for the meeting.


5.2 Non-teaching Staff Nominee Member 

The Committee received the Declaration of the poll for the non-teaching nominee member, and welcomed that Angela Foster had been duly elected.






	6. 
	Governor Induction and Mentoring

The Committee considered the external policy on governor mentoring and 
the Governance4FE Governor Induction Booklet and Programme

It was to recommend that the Corporation formally adopt the Governance4FE Induction Programme for use with the three newest members.

It was further agreed that a Governor Recruitment, Induction and Development Policy be produced, combining the Governance4FE documents, the external Governor Mentoring Policy, and the ETF Governance Development Programme

It was agreed Induction Programme be reviewed Principal and HR, and be used for the induction of the three newest members.

It was agreed that the Acting Chair confirm mentors for new members. 



	7. 
	Succession Planning Policy

The paper from RNN was considered not to reflect the position and direction of the College.

It was agreed that a more strategic approach would be best using the skills matrix

The Interim Clerk was asked to requests all members complete the skills audit, and produce a matrix or Corporation skills to identify any gaps.



	8. 
	Governor Training 
 It was agreed to consider this together with physical training as part of the intended policy


	9. 
	Governor Portal

It was reported that the Network Manager had been given approval to proceed with the purchase and implementation of the AdminControl Board Portal for digital collaboration and document sharing. The company provide full training for members.



	10. 
	Any Other Business

The committee noted that Scrutton Bland were part way through an audit of governance, and looked forward to receiving the report in due course. 

AO has had three expressions of interest from prospective members.




